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Important dates-Summer 
Term 2021 

July 5th onwards—Ben Kinsella’s      
workshops for Year 5 and year 6 

July 7th—Children visit Fairplay House 

July 7th—Parent consultation          
meetings start 

July 9th—Euro Colours Day—children 
wear the colours of their team 

July 13th—The Science Dome visits New 
City 

July 13th , 14th, 15th—Year 2 visit a 
beach 

July 16th—Nursery closes 

July 19th—children transition into their 
new classes 

July 22nd—Last day of the term 

September 2nd—First Day of the    
Autumn Term 

Please note all information regarding 
dates, policies and the curriculum can 
be found on our website at 
www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

Head Teacher Update 
Dear parents and carers 
This week I had the privilege of visiting Cumberland Secondary School.    
During the visit I saw exemplary behaviour from the students and amazing 
teaching and learning. It  was also lovely seeing some of our ex pupils. The 
Head teacher is very willing to showcase his school to parents. I would   
thoroughly recommend a visit 
Please can I ask that everyone remains vigilant with regards to Covid. If your child has 
symptoms or has been in Contact with someone that has tested positive they MUST get a 
PCR test before returning to school.  
Thank you 
Best wishes  
Mrs Stone 

Sports Day 

It was unlike previous years, but we did manage to have our Covid-complying 2021 
Sports Day! Sadly, we were unable to invite friends and family to watch this year. 
 
Despite all this, we were able to have a fantastic time and the children all competed 
fiercely but fairly across a full range of events, supporting and encouraging each other 
throughout. 
More photos of the day can be found on our website at www.newcity.boleyntrust.org  

 

Bikeability 

This week, some of our Year 5    
children took part in a Cycle       
Confident course. They were taught 
how to ride safely and were       
prepared for short journeys such as 
cycling to school. Their training took 
place in small groups on quiet, local 
streets, giving the trainees a real 
cycling experience. Well done to 
everyone who took part! 

Pentathlon 

Mr Archer and 8 SEND children attended the  Newham Pentathlon Sports session. 
They took part in 5 different sports activities including seated volleyball, boccia, 
new age curling, football and beanbag target. All the children had fun 
and were awarded a medal and certificate. 

 



 

Week 2 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday                 Friday 

 

Main Choice Chicken Sausage 
with Wedges 

Mexican Chicken 
Chilli with Rice 

Roast Turkey with 
Roast Potatoes and 

Gravy 

Cheese and   
Tomato French 

Bread Pizza with 
Wedges 

Fish in Batter with 
Chips 

Vegetarian Choice 

 

Tomato and 
Vegetable Pasta 

Vegetable Hotpot Quorn Roast Fillet 
with Roast Potatoes 

and Gravy 

Chickpea Curry 
with 50/50 Rice 

Cheese Frittata 
with Chips 

Sides  

 

Sweetcorn  

Broccoli 

Peas 

Carrots 

Fresh Mixed          
Vegetables 

Sweetcorn  

Tomatoes 

Baked Beans 

Peas 

 

Dessert 

Oaty Apple 
Crumble with 

Custard 

Chocolate Cake with 
Chocolate Drizzle 

Fresh Fruit and     
Yoghurt 

Pear and Ginger 
Slice 

Orange and Lemon 
Shortbread 

Jacket Potatoes, Salad Selection, Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt are available every day. Baguettes/Sandwiches are also available 

The Winners of the  

Humanism Poster  

Competition 

Congratulations to Sumaya in 4P 
for winning the Humanism poster 
competition and well done to    
everyone who took part! 

 

Star of the Week 

RG—Dorcas  RK— Haniya       
RM–Arifa 1F— Ayaan               

1D–Khadija 1T– Alex 2P– Cira 2B–Alexander         
2H–Izaan 3K– Joshua 3D–Zara 3P– Edward      
4M–Zoya 4T–Zain 4P– Sumaya 5B–Afred         
5S– Sarika 5R— Zarina 6J– Mateo 6C—Saad  
6W-Khudija     Learning Hub—Yasin 

 

Ms Fuzzi’s Book Review 

Johnny Ball, Undercover Foot-
ball Genius - Matt Oldfield  

Johnny Ball loves football. The bad news is 
that he’s a bit rubbish as a player but the 
good news is that he has some really great 
tactical ideas. The especially good news is 
that his ideas have landed him the job of 
assistant manager for the Tissbury Tigers 
Under 15s which, at the age of 9¾, makes him 
the youngest coach ever. The especially bad 
news is that Johnny’s older brother Daniel is 
the Tigers’ star player and he doesn’t want 
anyone to know they’re related. This means 
that Johnny starts his coaching career with a 
heavy disguise and a new name, as he embarks 
on a tumultuous race to finish at the top of 
the league. Young football fans will love John-
ny’s story as he tries to overcome problems 
like finding a role for a rubbish player who 
can’t be dropped or getting his brother to 
start playing as part of a team. 
With plenty of helpful advice that works for 
life in general as well as for football, this is a 
wise but very funny book with 
an inclusive message and lots of 
witty black-and-white illustra-

tions.  

 

Art at New City 

I am sure from the photos you see below and from the further photos on out 
website you will agree that art at New City is exemplary. The children have the 
opportunity to express their creative skills in a range of medium. Pieces below 
show an observation drawing of a Monet painting by Penny in Y2 and Hokusai's 
Wave (Japanese print) by Eliyas Y6 

 

 

 

 

History at New City 

When and what is Windrush Day? 
Windrush Day is on the 22nd of June 
each year. This marks the day when, in 
1948, at least 492 Caribbean people 
were brought to England on a ship named 
the Windrush Empire. In the subsequent 
years, Britain encouraged many more 
Caribbean people to come to the country. 
On this day, we pay our respects to the 
important contribution these people and 
their children have made to the British 
economy and culture. Janice and Raif 6C 
Nada and Tasmin 6W 
Maas 6J 


